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LEADERSHIP TEAM:  
❏ The Leadership Team will begin to create a strategic plan for JICHS.  This process will allow 

up to evaluate our standing in areas such as communication, student achievement, & 
learning environment.  This data will allow us to set long-term goals for our school and 
outline strategies by which we will meet those goals.   

 
MEDIA CENTER:  

❏ Visited CRMS to introduce the JI Reads program and have our rising 9th graders select books. 
Each student may receive their own free copy.  

❏ LOTS of research going on throughout the building; your support of the library budget allows 
for us to easily purchase materials both in print and online to meet these demands. We 
completed the school-wide research manual with the help from other departments and have 
been introducing it during PLC time. So, thank you again, for approving the planning time for 
teachers on Wednesday morning. 

 
FINE ARTS: 

❏ Band, Chorus, and String Orchestra took all of their ensembles to State Music Performance 
Assessments around the state in March.  

❏ The JICHS Band received a Superior with Distinction Rating which is the highest rating an 
ensemble can obtain. All five judges in music performance and in sight reading rated our 
band as Superior! 

❏  The JICHS Concert Orchestra received straight Superiors from all their judges in music 
performance and in sight reading at State MPA’s as well. (We don't have a "Distinction" 
rating in our division). 

❏  JICHS Chamber Choir Received an Excellent rating at the Choral State MPA. This is an 
improvement since last year. 

❏ Check out the JICHS Bands of the Island Facebook page if you don't already follow them. 
https://www.facebook.com/JICHSband/  They have posted recordings of their Pre Festival 
concerts there. Most have been shared on the JICHS Communications page already. 

❏  Emily Adkins in our Art Department help us place 3rd place for Visual Arts in Division 4 for 
Quest 

❏ IB Art students, Isabella Floyd and Lindsey Newton, who are both doing their assessments 
this year exhibited their work in the library on Tuesday, March 27. It was fantastic! 


